CORSTORPHINE COMMUNITY COUNCIL.
Minutes of Meeting Held on 21st September 2016

In the Hertage Centre.
1. Present.
S. Kerr (Acting Chairman), Iwona Meiklejohn, Mrs Deborah McCall, G. Swan, A. Sillars, I. Todd, Mrs S. Ramsay, Mrs C. Stewart, K. Swinney (Secretary), Cllr. F. Ross, Cllr K. Keil, P.C. E. Sinclair Police Scotland, and two members of the public.
2. Apologies for Absence.     W. Hope, Cllr. J. Balfour, Brian Rattray, Cllr. P. Edie, C.Gubby, Mrs M. Turner.
3. Councillors Reports and Questions.      Cllr. Ross opened with two new consultations, one on City Open spaces which includes parks, and the second on spaces to provide allotment provision where there is a heavy demand. Encouraging the public to participate and send in suggestions to the City web-site of available sites. C/C Three Year Elections are in progress and drawing to a close by the 26th September. With the un announced removal of the bus stop at Ladywell Road discussion had been going on in the Council with the current no 68 and 64 bus services financed  by the Council and is being considered merging  both services into one with a slight route alteration.  A review on City Council Boundaries have been announced but still to be finalised. Communal refuse bins at the top of Featherhall Avenue position was criticised.
4. Police Report.     PC. Sinclair stated house break ins in the area were down. A couple of social behaviour ( household). Speed checks have been held on St John’s Road from bus speeding complaints. Parents taking children to school by car still causing problems. Gylemuir school noted for attention. Visits to local public houses have been carried out checking on drug use. Visit to youth group for talks on crime. Dark nights coming make sure properties are secured properly.
5. Youth Report.     The CYC had an Open Day on the 15th September, but have little information on how it went. It featured computers, crafts, knitting and crochet – a trip down memory lane for some as well. 
I also wrote to all the secondary schools in the area advertising both the forthcoming C/C elections and how the council can serve the needs of young people and waiting to hear the views of young people; however, I am placed in the invidious position of reporting that no correspondence has occurred, which highlights the problem of youth disengagement made at the youth consultation before the summer. From a personal point of view, I did seem to have more luck in attracting the interest of groups.

6. Minutes of Meeting 17th August 2016.     Minutes of meeting held on 17th August 2016 had been circulated. A statement by T. McLean offering his assistance to C. Gubby with youth work had been omitted  but had now been added into the master copy of the minutes including a change of date for the Corstorphine Festival 2017. Mrs S. Ramsay proposed acceptance with Ivona Meiklejohn seconded, the minutes were agreed.

7. Treasurer’s Report.    The current bank balance is standing at £1003.21p.

8. Sub Committee Reports.             
Amenities.   Ladywell Bus Stop.    This stop has been re instated with no further information but assuming it is now permanent.
Corstorphine Placemaking Exercise.    The West Edinburgh Neighbourhood Partnership /Corstorphine Community Council / and The City of Edinburgh are running a Placemaking exercise to find out what the good and bad things are about living and working in Corstorphine. Come along and take part. To be held in the  Corstorphine Old Parish Church on Saturday 24th Sept. 9.30am to 11.00am. and Tuesday 27th Sept. 16.00pm to 17.30pm. or 17.30pm to 19.00p.

Refuse Collection.    Severe criticism is being expressed over street / garden / and food collection in certain areas. Any problems currently report to the Council. Consultation on restricted grass cutting arrangements planned meeting on 7th or 21st October 2016.
PLANNING.
West Craigs Ltd.   Application for residential development and ancillary retail (300 sq m. classes 1 & 2) 100m. N.E. 19 Turnhouse Rd. (Cardross Assets Mgt. as agents for JVA James Barr). A staffed  Public Presentation of this application & nearby 14/04157/PAN for the International Gateway Development within the Ratho C/C area took place  at the Marriott Hotel on 26th November 2014 at which plans were displayed with an operational timetable indicating that work would be expected to commence in late 2018. The Developer’s representatives met with Corstorphine and other local community councils ( Drumbrae /Barnton and Cramond / Ratho) at the Marriott Hotel  on 2nd February 2015. The developer’s representative, Mr Stuat Buchanan, gave a presentation at our August 2016 C/C meeting at which indicative plans were circulated for inspection -  main local objections centre on traffic foow implications and infrastructure support (schools medical services and access). This is one of the areas for housing development identified under the revised Local Development Plan.

Corstorphine  Primary School.   Application for new build stand – alone nursery in grounds of Corstorphine Primary School with removal of existing pre – fab building. Design by well known architects Anderson & Bell and mentioned in the Planning Advice Scotland E – Bulletin.        GRANTED.
Corstorphine Primary School.    Application for removal of 2 temporary prefab units currently sitting on North  and East of site.          GRANTED.
34, Belgrave Road.   Application for demolition of existing redundant former church halls and construct on site in two blocks four town houses. Each town house consists of four storeys including a roof top penthouse with patio and ground floor garage. There are four additional car parking spaces before the front elevation and the existing fringe of protected trees are preserved. This site was earlier an application for a care home but refused. E – Mail from local residents’ coordinator Kay Barclay dated 2/9/2016 indication that the developer has been in consultation with planning officials and intends to withdraw the proposal which is unlikely to receive consent and re- submit.

5A, Featherhall Avenue.   Application for overhead trough lit facia board via white halogen lamps.  (L. Rowland & Co. Retail).         GRANTED.

2, Lochside Way  ( Certificate of Lawfulness, Proposed ) application for new fresh air ventilation system & new Grills added at multiple positions on 4 out of 6 elevations (102 units in total ) and replacement of existing plant within rooftop enclosure. (HSBC Holdings Ltd).

TRAFFIC.
Road Surface Dressings.      Severe concerns have been aired over various roads in our area having surfacing work done known as ‘Surface Dressing’ The main concerns were dust and loose stone chips. Health concerns and all surrounding windows and cars coated with dust. Meantime the Contractors has been spraying water and collecting loose chippings. The Council is working with the contractors to establish the cause of the problem.

9.  Community Council Elections.     The new 3 year elections open to all members of the public and reminding the closure date is Monday 26th September 2016. At 4.00pm. Existing members urged to submit their application .
10. Corstorphine Place Making Exercise.    Further discussion following intimation above giving the idea, setting up and response received from the first exercise carried out.

11. West Neighbourhood Partnership Meeting Report 23rd August 2016.
Cllr. Aldridge advised that K. Swinney had decided to stand down from the Neighbourhood Partnership representing the Corstorphine Community Council and would not be putting himself forward for member or Secretary election in September. The Convenor advised that Ken  had served 27 years as C/C/C. Secretary and on behalf of the N.P. thanked Ken for his contribution / input to not only N.P meetings but also to the Environment Sub Group.  The Convenor wished Ken well and all the best for the future.

Community Grants applications were listed and approved. More information  and details were requested for the Friends of Roseburn Park application and an update for the next meeting. Peter Strong North West Locality Manager gave an update on all movement projects for 2016/2017 financial year with reports complete for the next N.P meeting. Concerns  were raised  on GP surgeries difficulty on handling existing clients with the forthcoming new house building programme. KS raised  the state of resurfacing taking place on Saughton Road North and the sudden loss of the bus stop on the end of Ladywell Road. New grass cutting arrangements were raised  along with concerns of train stopping reductions at South Gyle station following the new rail operations at Gogar.

12. Correspondence.    No new correspondence.

13. Any Other Competent Business.
1. S. Kerr had met Cllr. Neville Peat from New Zealand at the Book Festival and continued discussions on the forming of our  link with Corstophine in New Zealand. Every effort is continuing to have this completed.
There being no further business the meeting was closed intimating the next meeting for the 19th October 2016. At 7.30pm. 

MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC WELCOME.

